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MARINA ADVISORY 
No. 2011-10 
Series of 2011 
 
 
TO : ALL CONCERNED DOMESTIC SHIPPING COMPANIES/ 

OWNERS/OPERATORS AND ALL CONCERNED 
 
SUBJECT : SPECIAL AUTHORITY TO OPERATE PASSENGER AND/OR CARGO 

LINER SHIPS DURING HOLIDAY SEASON 
 
 
Pursuant to the Public Service Act (Commonwealth Act No. 146, as amended), Presidential 
Decree No. 474, Executive Order 125/125-A, and Republic Act No. 9295, and to ensure 
safe, convenient, and uninterrupted public service during Holiday Season, 
shipowners/operators are enjoined to: 
 

1. Avoid long queueing of passengers when buying tickets; 

 

2. Sell tickets on a first come first serve basis; 

 

3. Not to sell tickets onboard vessels; and, 

 

4. Strictly adhere to their authorized schedule of trips. However, vessels may 

depart as soon as they are filled, ahead of their scheduled departure, in 

accordance with the requirements of Flag State Administration Advisory 

(FSAA) No. 38 dated 08 April 2003. 

 
All other provisions of FSAA No. 38, not otherwise inconsistent herewith, shall remain in full 
force and effect. 
 
For strict compliance. 
 
 
 
(signed) EMERSON M. LORENZO, CESO V 
                               Administrator 

 
 


